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We invite you to attend a meeting 
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Site in Newberry County.     
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For questions or more information, please contact: 

 

South Carolina Department of Environmental Services 
 Public Meeting • March 11, 2025 at 6pm 

Newberry Firehouse Conference Center 

1227 McKibben Street • Newberry, SC 
   

The South Carolina Department of Environmental Services (SCDES) is holding a public meeting 
to discuss the cleanup of environmental contamination at the Shakespeare Composite Struc-
tures Site at 19845 US-76 in Newberry, SC.  At this meeting, SCDES will present a summary of 
the alternatives evaluated for cleanup, including SCDES’s preferred alternative.  Additional 
information is available on our webpage at:  

                                         des.sc.gov/shakespeare 
 

Questions and comments on the proposed cleanup will be accepted at the meeting and in 
writing through April 14, 2025.  Comments can be mailed to Genevieve Keller-Milliken at 2600 
Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201 or emailed at Genevieve.kellermilliken@des.sc.gov.  SCDES will 
select a final cleanup alternative after review and consideration of all comments received.    

 
Lucas Berresford  

lucas.berresford@des.sc.gov 
(803) 898-0747 

 
Genevieve Keller-Milliken 

Genevieve.kellermilliken@des.sc.gov 

(803) 898-0722 
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